
Thursday 4 June, 2020 
 

Principal’s Report 
 
YEAR 3-6 SET TO RETURN 
We look forward to welcoming our Year 3-6 students back to 
school next week. Please remember that we are expecting all 
Year 3-6 students to walk to and from our school premises by 
themselves. We recommend that parents decide on a meeting 
point outside the school grounds, should you need to pick them 
up.  
 
RAINY DAY ARRANGEMENTS 
If it is raining in the morning, students may head straight to class 
from 8.45am. Students shouldn’t be dropped off prior to 8.45am. 
If you need to do so, then please use Before School Care. 
Please be patient and take care when using the drop off bays. 
We prefer you to be a few minutes late then see an accident 
occur.  
 
Parents are not to enter buildings or walkways. Don't forget your 
umbrellas in the afternoon, as we still expect parents to adhere 
to social distancing and to wait for their children (Prep -1) in the 
marked areas.  
 
WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY! 
We held our second online assembly on Monday. Will and 
Nuzhat from 3/4T did a wonderful job running this event. Thank 
you to everyone who joined us online. Until we are able to gather 
in larger numbers we will continue to run assemblies online.  
 
INTERVIEWS - TERM 3 
We would normally conduct interviews at the end of Term 2. 
Given the situation, we feel that moving interviews to the end of 
Term 3, would provide parents with a more holistic view of their 
child’s progress.  
 

 



 
 
 

ASSESSMENT, ASSESSMENT, ASSESSMENT 
As you can imagine, students will return to school at all different levels. Our teachers are busy assessing every 
child to identify their strengths and future learning goals. This takes time, so please be patient. For Prep to Year 
2 students, a 1-1 assessment is often required.  
 
READING 
Just a reminder that 3 take home readers will be sent home on a Monday and are to be returned on a 
Thursday. Students will then use MyON to complete reading online for Thursday and Friday night. We would 
love students to read 7 times a week!  If we develop their passion for reading we will develop their passion for 
learning.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LONG WEEKEND 
Just a reminder that Monday is a Public holiday.  
 
 
Let’s celebrate… 

● Our Year 3-6 students set to return on Tuesday 
● A long weekend! 

   
 
Sharon Reiss-Stone 
Principal 

 
 



 
 
 

Assistant Principal’s Report 
 

During remote learning, we used MyON to continue to develop students reading skills that not only gives students 

an opportunity to read thousands of texts at their level but provides teachers with valuable assessment data. 

Students will also engage in MyOn during reading rotations at school.  

 

MyON increases students’ access to a wide variety of texts and has been found to increase reading engagement 

and, in turn, reading growth. With myON Reader, students get access to thousands of digital books—and so much 

more. Students build reading and writing skills and teachers are able to view reports that inform future learning for 

students, provide valuable assessment data and monitor their progress. 

Students can enjoy a wide array of genres and authors, from silly animal adventures to enlightening informational 

texts, in English and in Spanish. Reading recommendations are dynamically matched to each student’s grade, 

reading level, and interests to help them find their next great read. 

The teachers can assign projects where students can engage in close-reading tools, professionally recorded audio, 

and a built-in dictionary help deepen students’ engagement—and unlock even greater reading growth.  

 

MyON has a huge catalog of books available 

 

 

It caters for a variety of interests and levels.  

 

Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 

 

 
 



 
 
 

Music News 

    

  For Sale 
              Thurmer upright piano in very good condition.  

Our Piano technician has checked it over and other than a couple of minor cosmetic repairs it is a very good 
instrument which will have at least another 30 years life.  

We are asking $400 for the piano and removal costs and re-tuning will be at the cost of the purchaser.  

The school piano tuner is happy to be contacted for tuning services and we recommend Network Pianos as a 
removalist service. 

Any questions please contact the school office. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

EXTEND UPDATE  

 

  

 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extend are happy to announce they will be running their 

Vacation care program these holidays!  Bookings can  

now be made by contacting Extend, or booking online. 

 

Check out the exciting program below….. 

 

 

 

 

 
 


